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Last month I quoted from Luke 9:62, Jesus said, 
ñNo-one who puts a hand to the plough and looks 
back is fit for the Kingdom of Godò, and again I 
repeated it at the church Council meeting on 23 
September.  This time being reminded of the mess 
that a plough makes as it drives forward digging up 
soil, unearthing buried and perhaps hidden or 
forgotten objects, but generally making a mess as it 
has to dig down and cast out before any sowing can 
be done.   

 

 

 
The church council passed the proposals for a new audio visual system, which will give us 
exciting opportunities for new ways of outreach and mission in to our community, enable the 
youngsters who come on to our premises to enjoy better facilities upstairs, give us more 
worshipping diversity,  as well as enabling the cinema group to improve the experience for 
those who buy tickets to enjoy a film with their families in the company of friends in the 
village.  There is a rough illustration and more details about it further on.  But it will be a time 
of disruption as the sound company come in and we get used to new seating arrangements 
and learn how the new system operates, but we look forward to the future.  The Church 
Council have taken a risk in committing to a spend of over £20,000 when we only have half 
the money available, with the rest made up of interest free loans from generous church 
members. There will be a gift day on the 5 December, subject to the installation being 
completed, when it is hoped to raise funds towards paying off the loans and to see the 
capabilities of the new system both upstairs and down.   

On 25 October there will be a joint service for Acaster Malbis, Bishopthorpe and 
Copmanthorpe at Acaster;  they have moved the service from their usual time of 2.30pm to 
10.30am.  This is an important opportunity for fellowship together and a way of supporting 



each other in our communities.  Please do make the effort to support this and prepare to 
share cars and arrange lifts.  Andy and I have plenty of space in our two vehicles, so do let 
me know, if we can help.  You will need to remember that there is no running water at 
Acaster but an environmentally friendly toilet at the back of the church which is perfectly 
adequate for emergencies.  Acaster are looking excitedly to the future which necessarily 
involves the need to put in water which at the moment is located the other side of the road!! 

As we plough on forward, may God bless all that we dig up, be with us in the mess, and 
share in the harvest which is for His glory 

Love 

Rev. Julia 

 

Financial Matters 

 
The figures for collections and direct debits for September 2015 are: 
 
6                                            £183.26 
13                                          £393.77 
20                                          £133.55 
27                                              £0.00 (service at St. Giles) 
Standing Orders                 £1,745.00 
Benevolent Fund                       £8.00 
September Total               £2,463.58 
 
 

 

 

 

Prom Praise York 2015 

Diary of a weekend. 

Friday 8.50 pm 
 A group of York residents at York station waiting for the arrival of the train from London 
with members of the All Souls Orchestra. There was plenty of excitement and some 
nervousness as we met our guests for the weekend . Nine musicians were hosted by six 
church families in Copmanthorpe. 
Saturday 10am 

After breakfast we dropped our guests off at the Minster for a tour followed by lunch and 
rehearsal at the Barbican. 

Saturday 7.30pm 
We gathered at the Barbican Centre for the Prom Praise York event. The stage was full of 
the All Souls Orchestra, Prom Praise Choir York, and St Aiden's School choir. The 
audience enjoyed an evening of outstanding music and heartfelt worship. The guest 
performers were Beverley Trotman who appeared on the X factor in 2007 singing gospel 
songs and Giles Fowler a talented trumpet player. The Archbishop of York played his 
drums and challenged us with his words. 
At the interval old friends greeted each other as the Christian community in York had 
gathered together for this special night. 



Saturday 10.30 
Waiting at the end of the concert to take our guests home. 
 
Saturday 1am 
Finally to bed after a light supper and chatting with our guests. 
 
Sunday 9am. 
After breakfast musicians gathered outside St Giles to prepare for the service, distributing 
musical scores and talking through the hymns. 
 
Sunday 10.30am 
Joint Harvest service at St Giles. Music provided by 12 players from All Souls joined by 
some of our own musicians. We all joined in Harvest praise with music that raised the roof! 
 
Sunday 12 noon 
Hosts and musicians shared a delicious lunch together to celebrate the friendships made 
and enjoy fellowship together. 
 
Sunday 2pm 
Back at York station. What a weekend! 
 
Ann Smallwood. 
 

  

  



 

Copmanthorpe Methodist Church - New Audio/Visual 
Equipment and Layout 

 
 

On 23 September the Church Council approved the expenditure and proposals for the new 
audio visual system in the sanctuary and in the upstairs hall.  Hopefully the work will begin 
in the next couple of weeks and we hope to show it off on 5 December when we have 
provisionally planned a gift day to help raise funds for the shortfall. 
 
When you go into the sanctuary you will notice the white taped area, this is where the new 
sound desk will be positioned so that the technicians can see clearly what is going on in 
the worship area, and worship leaders can see them.  There will be various changes to the 
seating arrangements as we work out what works best so bear with the stewards on this. 
The new Audio Visual setup for Copmanthorpe will include: 

¶ A new, fully equipped sound desk - moved to position on plan 

¶ Improved microphones and speaker system 

¶ Three screens for worship plus a monitor facing the worship area 

¶ Cinema screen, HD projector and cinema sound in stereo 

¶ Sound and visual system in upstairs room, using some of the existing new 

equipment and new speakers supplied free of charge by the sound company  

Copmanthorpe Methodist 

Church 

(Plan not to scale and 

approximate positioning) 
 



 

  

Age 0  to School Yr 5 - 4.30pm-6.30pm 
School Yr 6 to 16 yrs - 7pm - 9pm 



Hope 

Denis and Margaret Sharp brought back this letter from their last visit to Kenya. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Churches together in 
Copmanthorpe along with 

Rotary York Ainsty 

 
 
 
Sunday is the loneliest day of the  
week for elderly people who live 
alone and who are unable to get out 
without a helping hand. They miss 
the social contacts they once had 
and the pleasure of friendship.  
 
Contact the Elderly (CtE) form 
small groups for monthly Sunday 
tea parties, which are held in 
lively environments, bringing 
laughter, conversation and 
friendship back   
into the lives of 
these individuals. 
Our guests keep in 
touch with lif e and 
enjoy being 
welcomed into the 
home of a 
different local host 
each month.  
 
There are 
currently 570 CtE 
groups nationally, 
including over 40 
groups in 
Yorkshire. The 
Copmanthorpe 
 
group is being developed and is in 
need of volunteers. Please help us 
change lives and enhance your 
own. We need just two types of 
volunteer:  

 
 
 
Drivers - for  one Sunday afternoon per 
month or less if you are on a rota  or 
on reserve. Each of the drivers uses 
their own car to collect 1 or 2 older 
guests and take them to the tea party. 
Drivers join in and help as needed, 
returning the guests safely home 
again. 
 
Hosts - for just  one Sunday 
afternoon a year . Tea party hosts  
welcome the same group of 6 - 8 
 

older guests and 3 - 4 
drivers into their 
homes for Sunday 
afternoon tea.  Drivers 
and Hosts find this an 
interesting and useful 
experience.  

 
These friendship 
groups make a real 
�G�L�I�I�H�U�H�Q�F�H���W�R���S�H�R�S�O�H�·�V��
lives and all 
concerned enjoy the 
experience. An older 
guest said recently 
�W�K�D�W���´�R�Q�F�H���\�R�X���D�U�H��
old you become a 
nobody but Contact  

 
(the Elderly) has changed all that 
and being taken by my lovely driver 
and being welcomed into someone's 
home has given me back my self-
esteem. It is also something I look 
�I�R�U�Z�D�U�G���W�R�����H�Y�H�U�\���P�R�Q�W�K�µ�� 

 
 
 
There are now over 40 CtE 

groups in Yorkshire:- 
 
 Ackworth & Pontefract   
 Barnsley (2)   
 Batley   
 Bentham(s)   
 Beverley   
 Bradford West   
 Copmanthorpe   
 Cottingham   
 Doncaster (2)   
 Driffield   
 Halifax   
 Harrogate (2)   
 Haworth & Worth   
 Huddersfield   
 Ilkley   
 Knaresborough (2)   
 Leeds (5)   
 Market Weighton   
 Menston   
 Mirfield   
 Ripon   
 Rotherham   
 Ryedale   
 Scarborough   
 Sheffield (4)   
 Skipton   
 South Craven   
 Wakefield   
 York (3)  

 
Volunteer Application Form (Please detach if necessary) Mail to:- Mary Robinson, CtE, 1 Hall Gardens, Kildwick BD20 9AF 

  

Name: Or mail:- mary.robinson@contact-the-elderly.org.uk 
  

Contact details: Or call:- 01535 632 592 / 0800 716 543 
  

I am interested in Hosting/ Driving/ More information (pls circle) Please visit:- www.contact-the-elderly.org.uk 
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